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8 November 2023

Dr Joe McGirr MP 
Independent Member for Wagga Wagga 
64 Baylis Street
Wagga Wagga NSW 2650 
  
To the Hon Cate Faehrmann, Committee Chair 
Inquiry – Feasibility of Undergrounding the Transmission Infrastructure for
Renewable Energy Projects 
6 Macquarie St 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
  
Dear Chair,  

Thank you for the opportunity of providing a submission to this inquiry. I have
previously made a submission on this subject to the inquiry held earlier this year and
this is attached. 

In this new submission, I would like to stress many people in my electorate continue
to hold serious concerns about the proposal to overground the wires for Transgrid’s
HumeLink project. 

I draw your attention to the report by Amplitude Consultants in August this year,
which found the capital cost of undergrounding the cables on this project to be as
little as 1.5 times the cost of the overhead option. 

While the undergrounding option is obviously more costly, it offers huge offsets in
terms of reduced fire risk, improved environmental outcomes, improved efficiency in
energy transfer and importantly, greater acceptance by communities along the
proposed route. 

My main concerns with HumeLink include the heightened risk of significant bushfire
damage both because overhead powerlines can ignite fires and because they hinder
fire-fighting efforts. Other concerns centre on negative impact on the use of
agricultural land, scarring of the landscape, increased mental illness among
landowners and the ruin of community environments and tourism in the region. 






